
 

November 10, 2022 
 
Anthony Spalvieri 
Fed Ex Ground - Tracy 
5655 Hood Way 
Tracy, CA 95377 
 
RE: Notice of Final Action - Authority to Construct 
 Facility Number: N-9160 
 Project Number: N-1193226 
 
Dear Mr. Spalvieri: 
 
The Air Pollution Control Officer has issued the Authority to Construct permit to Fed Ex 
Ground - Tracy for a 1490 BHP Tier 2 certified emergency IC engine powering an 
electrical generator, at 5655 Hood Way in Stockton, CA.  Enclosed are the Authority to 
Construct permit and a copy of the notice of final action that has been posted on the 
District’s website (www.valleyair.org). 
 
Notice of the District's preliminary decision to issue the Authority to Construct permit 
was posted on October 5, 2022.  The District's analysis of the proposal was also sent to 
CARB on October 5, 2022.  No comments were received following the District’s 
preliminary decision on this project. 
 
Also enclosed is an invoice for the engineering evaluation fees pursuant to District Rule 
3010.  Please remit the amount owed, along with a copy of the attached invoice, within 60 
days. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.  If you have any questions, please contact 
Mr. Nick Peirce at (209) 557-6400. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Brian Clements 
Director of Permit Services 
 
BC:MM  
 
Enclosures 
cc:  Courtney Graham, CARB (w/ enclosure) via email






